
Have you liked our VMR Brisbane Facebook Page? Stay up-to-date  
With all the latest VMR Brisbane news, photos and events! @VMR Brisbane 

Above: Striking new signage around our pontoon shows 
Kedron-Wavell Services Clubôs support for VMR 

Brisbane.  Unfortunately they are victims of COVID-19 as 
they are unable to trade.  Weôll be anxiously awaiting our 
return to ónormalô and then weôll be supporting Kedron-

Wavell Services Club. 

Around the Rigging 
Welcome to our new Members.  We look forward to 
seeing you around the base. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Who would have thought the world could change so 
drastically and so rapidly? But it has and will continue 
to do so for who knows how long.  For VMRB it 
means quite a lot of operational changes as you will 
see in the Presidentôs Report on page 2 and in the 
notice from Secretary David on page 5.  Please 
carefully consider your activities at this time. We will 
always be there for you but at this time we ask you 
to be there for us by not being there -  i.e. out on the 
water unless you absolutely have an essential need 
to be on the water. 
As you can see in the Dates To Remember box 
above, there is a distinct shortage of activities as we 
cannot risk, and are not permitted, to put crowds 
together.  The Brisbane to Gladstone Yacht Race 
has been cancelled along with many other aquatic 
events and any boating should be for essential 
reasons only. 
As we saw on 31st March, things can change in a 
heartbeat at the moment.   Please keep up to date 
on what are essential reasons at the web sites listed 
on page 4 (Boating and COVID-19). 
Also there are no monthly Food Truck Events and 
that means our income from selling drinks has 
literally dried up. 
However you can still support VMRBôs fundraising 
efforts by buying raffle tickets in our Easter raffle 
which will be drawn on 17th April.  Tickets are only $5 
each and can be purchased on line at VMRB Easter 
Raffle.  If you havenôt seen the list of excellent prizes, 
check out page 8 (and then buy some tickets!). 
The cruise ship lines were the first to suffer: everyone 
will remember the initial disaster which the Diamond 
Princess ship became, followed by the Ruby 
Princess and many other ships.  For more up-to-date 
information on cruise ships turn to pages 9 and 10.
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DATES TO REMEMBER  
All our regular events have been postponed 

indefinitely. 
 

POLY VAôA-ALO OUTRIGGERS 
Moreton Island Double Crossing 

Saturday, 27th June, 2020 

VENUE MANAGER  

Tegan Hooper 

(Meet Tegan on page 7) 

VMR Brisbane is 
proudly supported 
by 
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Presidentôs Report 
Who would have known that 
the whole world could change 
so quickly but it certainly has. 
Even while I have been trying 
to write this report, things have 
shifted once again and now 

recreational boating has not 
been classed as an essential activity, unless it is for: 
exercise. travelling to or from work, obtaining 
provisions and fishing for food.  (In my humble 
opinion the last point really does need some 
clarification.)   Remember this advice changed within 
a matter of hours so please keep yourself informed.    

Now before you shoot the Messenger, we are just 
passing on some information to try and keep you, 
your family, your loved ones, our Volunteers and 
everyone as safe as possible so we can get through 
this as quickly as possible. 

Absolutely everyone is affected by this virus.  It has 
altered the way we conduct our crew days as we try 
and maintain the distancing required to keep 
everyone safe.  Even this has changed over the last 
week to diverting calls - both phone and radio - even 
during our Rostered Duty Days to minimise the risk 
and the amount of non-essential travel our 
Volunteers need to do.  We are always there to assist 
you and now we ask you to assist us in keeping our 
Volunteers as safe as possible. 

If you do choose to go out boating, please make sure 
your vessel is well maintained, you have more than 
enough fuel, batteries charged, bungs in, tell 
someone where you are going and when you will be 
back.  As we all know, breaking down on the water is 
far different to breaking down on land.  For starters, 
it is a horrible walk home. 
I must commend all the volunteers for continuing to 
do the best for our community and this includes our 
Midweek Crew.  The grass keeps growing and 
general maintenance needs to be continued and our 
helpers are doing their utmost to keep everything 
shipshape at a time when people are not allowed to 
gather at clubs.  The Midweek Crew, to their credit, 
have split their activities across multiple days to 
reduce their numbers to two at a time at the Base.  

Reports from Marine Rescue and Australia 
Coastguard also emphasise the recommendation to 
self-isolate and to take the best care of yourselves 
and family you can.  If you look hard for a bright side, 
as volunteers we are not affected by pay cuts or job 
losses! 

Our regular activities have had to be cancelled but 
we hope to be able to reinstate them when this virus 
is behind us. Keep checking our Facebook page for 
the latest updates @VMR Brisbane. Please 
remember we are not setting the rules or directives, 
we are merely trying to provide you with information 

to keep you all safe.  So while we completely 
understand the frustrations, we appreciate those 
frustrations and anger not being directed at us. 

Another example of how quickly this situation has 
changed can be seen from our Fb post on 20th March. 
If you had been looking at it, you would have seen 
the following comment from our Social Media Officer:  
If you are planning some Self I-Sea-lating this 
weekend remember to tell someone where you are 
going and when you'll be back. 

As of today there is very little Self I-Sea-lating until 
further notice.  All I can say is the more of us that stay 
home now hopefully the quicker we can all get back 
on the water.  But it is up to us now.  Take the time to 
do all those maintenance jobs you have been putting 
off on your vessel and fishing gear and stay safe.  Or 
put your feet up and binge, watch Rex Hunt, ET or 
your favourite fishing show, Iôm sure the family will 
love it and join you. 

We welcome our new members who are joining us at 
a time when they canôt really get out and about as 
much as they would like.  

Iôm also very pleased to welcome Tegan Hooper who 
will be managing our Venue when it comes back on 
line.  She has experience in the hospitality industry 
and we look forward to taking advantage of that when 
we are able to use it again. 

Looking ahead, our Poly Vaôa-Alo Outrigger Canoe 
Club are planning a big adventure: a 70km paddle 
over to Moreton Island and back in the one day.  Letôs 
hope they are able to carry it off. 

I cannot stress enough how much we want everyone 
to take precautions, and wash hands, wash hands, 
wash hands. 

Thomas Grice,  President,  VMR Brisbane  

PLEASE NOTE:  
These crews may operate on an on-call 
basis.  Therefore they may not be manning 

our base on the days listed. 
April  2020 Crew Roster 
Sat   4 Foxtrot Sun   5 November 

Fri 10 Bravo 

Sat 11 Charlie Sun 12 Papa 

Mon 13 Quebec  

Sat 18 Delta Sun 19 Sierra 

Sat    25 Foxtrot Sun 26 Tango 

May 2020 Crew Roster 
Sat   2 Alpha Sun   3 November 

Mon   4 Charlie 

Sat   9 Bravo Sun 10 Papa 

Sat 16 Delta Sun 17 Quebec 

Sat 23 Foxtrot Sun 24 Sierra 

Sat 30 Alpha Sun 31 Tango 

VMR  BRISBANE 2        MARCH  2020 

https://www.facebook.com/VMRBrisbane/


 

Activations 

MARCH  

15th - Tow a disabled 14 metre yacht with engine 
trouble and 5 POB from 4 nm off Woody Point to 
Doughboy Creek. 

21st - Tow a disabled Searay powerboat with 3 POB 
from Tangalooma Wrecks to Scarborough Marina. 

21st - Tow a 6 metre powerboat with 4 POB from the 
Four Beacons to the Whyte Island boat ramp. 

21st - Tow a disabled 6 metre powerboat with 4 POB 
from the Fisheries Beacon to the Cabbage Tree 
Creek public ramp. 

(Charlie Crew were on the boat for 11 hours.)   

22nd ï ñSierra crew was reduced to four crew so we 
could mitigate the potential impact of the Coronavirus 
and maintain the minimum crew requirements to 
respond to any requests.  The weather forecast was 
favourable for power boats with variable winds and 
temperatures around 30 C (late blush of summer).  
The whole of Brisbane heard the forecast and chose 
to practice social distancing by packing friends and 

family into their boats and heading off to 
Tangalooma!  The public boat ramp was packed with 
cars and trailers parked on the street. Tangalooma is 
such a beautiful location it never gets old.   

By mid-morning we had three jobs on the go 
concurrently ï one in Bramble Bay and two at 
Tangalooma.  The first was a quick tow of a 5 metre 
power boat with fuel issues and 1 POB stuck in 
Bramble Bay and requiring a tow back to CTC public 
boat ramp.   
The second was a 5.5 metre power boat with 2 POB 
that had an outboard that didnôt want to play.  We 
located the vessel and crew on the beach near the 
Tangalooma Resort.  Within no time we had them 
under tow heading for Manly Boat Harbour.   

As we departed Tangalooma one of VMR Raby Bayôs 
boats passed us.  We hailed them down and they 
kindly agreed to take over the tow so we could go 
back and pick up the other vessel (Continued page 4) 

ACTIVE CREW ANNIVERSARY 
Congratulations and thank you to the following 
crew members who volunteered more than 5 years 
ago and who joined in March. 

Nino Aceto 2001 19 years 

Jean-Paul Cardoso 2007 13 years 

Shane Traversari 2012   8 years 

Col Nielsen 2012   8 years 

Garry Maher 2014   6 years 

Rob Wood 2014   6 years 

Sue Davies 2015   5 years 

Bryan Davies 2015   5 years 
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Activations (Continued) 

located just north of the Tangalooma wrecks.  We 
transferred passengers and vessel to the Raby Bay 
crew and headed off.   
It didnôt take long for us to locate the next disabled 
vessel with 4 POB and get them under tow.  The run 
across the Bay was magnificent with only just a ripple 
on the water ï 20 knots all the way!!ò 
28th - After-hours callout to tow a memberôs 4.5 metre 
powerboat with 2 POB from the mouth of the 
Brisbane River to the Whyte Island boat ramp. 

Thank you to all the crews who are able to assist with 
any activations and who are on standby.  We really 
appreciate receiving activation details and photos to 
help promote VMR Brisbane.  Please email any 
information through to editor@vmrbrisbane.com.au 
and also to social.media@vmrbrisbane.com.au 

Boating and COVID-19  
On 31st March, Queenslandôs Chief Health Officer 
was very clear ï if you donôt need to be out then stay 
at home.  

However, as there is on land, there are exceptions 
that apply on water. 

Social distancing rules always apply ï at the boat 
ramp and on your boat.  

You should only be on your boat alone, or with no 
more than one other person; or with family who 
ordinarily live in the same household as you. 

Some essential reasons you may need to use your 
boat could be to:  
1. exercise (e.g. kayaking/sailing/paddling etc); 
2. fish;  
3. get to and from work, where the work cannot 

reasonably be performed from home; 
4. get groceries; and 
5. provide assistance, care or support to an 
immediate member of the personôs family.ò 

ñWe want people to be able continue their normal 
lives as much as possible under the current 
circumstances, but advice of the Chief Health Officer 
must be followed. 

Unless you have an essential need to be out - stay 
ashore.  If you do need to go out, stick to your local 
waters. ñ 

 

 
 

ñBe aware also that in the current environment 
volunteer marine rescue organisations may 
experience staff shortages and find it difficult to 
maintain normal levels of service to the boating 
community should you encounter difficulties on the 
water. 

Skippers are always responsible, generally this is 
applied to safety equipment, keeping proper look out 
and proceeding at a safe speed. 

In this pandemic, MSQ also asks skippers to be 
responsible and support the Chief Health Officer and 
help stop the spread of COVID-19. 

In addition, boaties are reminded that Seqwater has 
announced that, as from 26th March, all recreation 
areas at Seqwater-managed lakes and parks are 
closed until further notice. Commencing 31st March, 
Sunwater has also closed access to all Sunwater 
managed recreational areas, including dams, lakes 
and weirs. 

Also, the Department of Environment and Science 
has announced the closure of all camping areas 
within Queensland National Parks, state forests and 
recreational areas, while governments have placed 
restrictions on access to some remote and 
indigenous communities.ò 

As previously mentioned, things are changing every 
day.  To keep up-to-date and stay legal, click on 
https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-
alerts/coronavirus-covid-19 and  
https://www.australia.gov.au/ò 

 
 

Australian Volunteer Coast Guard  

The advice is clear: if you can stay home, you must 
stay home.  Your exposure to others while refuelling, 
buying bait or being rescued in the event of an 
incident may contribute to the spread of coronavirus 
(COVID-19).   

This is tough. But each of us are being asked to make 
sacrifices to save lives.    

 

Think  About Thisé  

The death rate for COVID-19 is only 2%. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Youôve got 100 lovely jelly beans but 2 will kill you. 

Would you risk it?                      Take care everyone. 
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March in Summary 

Activations:             21  

Fuel Used:        1,645 

People Assisted: 23 

Coronavirus and VMRB   
We are certainly going through a trying time probably 
never experienced by any of us before, and 
everything is changing day by day. 

Management has been advised by all resident 
organisations that they will cease operations as 
groups immediately and, following discussions at the 
March Management meeting, certain restrictions will 
come into place immediately at VMRB premises, 
these being: 

¶ Closure of all facilities to the Public and all 
Members except for Crew on duty for emergency 
calls (i.e Main building both levels, barbecue area 
and radio room) 

¶ Access to amenities (toilets, showers, ramp, 
hardstand and pontoon) for Members with swipe 
card access only, however we remind everyone of 
the Government ruling on hygiene and distancing 
of persons and not gathering in groups 

¶ If you use any amenity, please ensure it is locked 
before leaving  

¶ Senior Vice President Ben Gillespie will 
correspond with all Masters regarding actions by 
Crew at the base or on call and liaison with 
Brisbane Water Police on certain rescue matters 

¶ Mid Week Maintenance Crew will split into small 
groups with agreed allocated jobs spread over 
week days. 

Please stay safe and observe the regulations being 
imposed by the authorities for the well-being of 
yourselves, families and the community as a whole 
and we will overcome the situation, Management will 
continue to meet (albeit by distant video 
conferencing), monitor changes and keep Members 

informed. 
David Massam, Hon Secretary 

Food Truck  Event 
COVID 19 caused the usual monthly Food Trucks 
event on 20th March to be cancelled.  The need for 
social distancing meant VMRB and Charlie Crew 
could not risk drawing people together. 

Obviously we cannot predict when things will change 
but we canôt see any more Food Truck Events in the 
foreseeable future.  Naturally this affects our income 
but you can still support VMRB by buying raffle 
tickets which will be drawn on 17th April.  For more 
details and information on the excellent prizes on 
offer for just $5 a ticket, please see page 8 or contact 
jnr.vice.president@vmrbrisbane.com.au .  

 

New Kedron-Wavell Signage 
We were very pleased to have the brilliant new 
signage around our pontoon showing Kedron-Wavell 
Services Clubôs support for our operations.   

However the coronavirus has had a major impact on 
their sponsorship of our squadron as they have been 
directed to cease trading.  With no operating income, 
we regret our sponsorship agreement is unable to 
continue.  We look forward to the time we can all 
return to the life to which we had become 
accustomed and then it will be membersô opportunity 
to support the Kedron-Wavell Services Club. 

Charlie Crewôs Day 
On 21st March, Charlie Crew had a very busy day as 
you can see from their path detailed below which 
meant they had 11 hours on the water!
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Poly Vaôa-Alo Outrigger  Canoes 
Moreton Island Crossing 

This is our annual Poly Va'a Moreton Crossing for 2020 
with a twist. Itôs 70km there and back - in a day. The 
Club has done the crossing twice now, in 2018 and 
2019, and on previous crossings we stayed overnight 
and came back the next day.  Getting two clear days 
however has been a challenge with lots of 
postponements and sunk booking costs, so this time itôs 
both ways in one day!  See this link for our last crossing 
adventure. https://youtu.be/ncwzjjwzUfw 

The crossing will involve two crews from Poly Vaôa of 
10-11 paddlers per crew who will attempt the first ever 
there and back in a day.  

Overall, it is a 70km 'static changeover' Adventure/ 
Challenge Paddle starting at 6am and back by 2pm-ish.  
About 8-9 hours total including an hour break on the 
island for lunch before heading back.  The Crossing will 
start at Shorncliffe and head to the wrecks on Moreton 
Island, turning around and then heading back.  We will 
only go if weather conditions are suitable for the 8 hour 
window of the crossing.  

Other selected clubs will be invited to attend but all 
invited clubs are responsible for their own support boat 
and crew arrangements.  On Saturday night we will hold 
an Umu, fire pit, function in the evening at VMRBé.if 
people can still walk!  

The day has been selected to maximise tides and if 
weather is not on we will try to go on the Sunday.  We 
will know 2 days out if we need to switch to the Sunday. 
Costs for Poly Va'a Club members are estimated at 
$40-50 per paddler and cover support boat fuel and the 
evening function.  A separate event support boat for 
family, etc is also planned for selected Poly Va'a 
partners, supporters.  

This is a major club event for Poly Va'a and a good 
challenge for everyone to say you knocked off a 70km 
changeover paddle. Not many people can claim that! 
Full details will be out by the end of March. We hope 
invited clubs take up the challenge also and give your 
members a challenging event. 

 Close off will be end of April.  Let the 2020 Moreton 
Crossing adventure begin!  

 

Boating Weather 

Not only was it beautiful boating weather on the 
weekend of 20th/21st March but it was when the 
stricter measures were kicking in to prevent the 
spread of the coronavirus.  That means a lot of 
people took the opportunity to put their boats in the 
water, but now most recreational power boating is 
illegal! 

(Above) Kim and Trevor OôLoughlin were off to 
Moreton and (below) Greg Stack prepared to take his 
family to Peel Island for the day. 

And there is a first time for everyone.  This time it was 
Patrick and Kim Moore with their family who were 
christening their new vessel ï and discovered that 
one of the important jobs before the boat leaves the 
trailer is to insert the bungs.  
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New Boat Ramp in CTC 

No, unfortunately it is not at our base but a little 
further up the creek than the public ramp. 

The Queensland Department of Transport and Main 
Roads owns and maintains over 430 pieces of 
marine infrastructure valued at about $153 million. 
These include assets such as state boat harbours, 
boat ramps, jetties, pontoons, floating walkways, 
channels, and breakwaters/rock groynes. 

The Queensland Government has committed to a 
$30 million 2-year extension of the Marine 
Infrastructure Fund (MIF) running from July 2018 to 
June 2020 to provide new and upgraded recreational 
boating facilities.  Projects to be delivered under the 
MIF from July 2018 to June 2020 were announced by 
the Labor Government during the 2017 election 
campaign.  The projects were identified through the 
2017 Recreational Boating Facilities Demand 
Forecasting Study.   

The project that interests us is the $1.3 million 
allocated for the new Cabbage Tree Creek Boat 
Ramp.  Preparatory work has already started on the 
boat ramp and floating walkway. 

 

The MIF is the capital component of the Marine 
Infrastructure Investment Program (MIIP).  The MIF 
and MIIP fund is responsible for: 

¶ public recreational boating facilities for launching 
and retrieving recreational trailer boats 

¶ maintaining depths in state boat harbours and 
selected high-use channels to ensure access to 
the busiest recreational boating facilities 

¶ pontoons and jetties for deeper-draught vessels 
such as yachts and powerboats, for pick-up and 
set-down of passengers and supplies, and limited 
commercial use.  

Temporary Closure of Boat Ramp 
There will be partial closure of the Dohles Rocks 
Road boat ramp from mid-January 2020 through to 
late-April 2020 (weather permitting) due to 
construction work.  Short intermittent full closures will 
be required for piling work and heavy lifting.  

 

 

New Venue Manager 
Itôs ironic: we have been searching for a volunteer 
venue manager for some time and the minute we 
secure one, we have to shut down our venue! 

We are pleased to introduce Tegan Hooper. 

Tegan has just started 
with us and has a great 
background.  She is an 
accountant, and has 
experience in hospitality.  
Tegan is currently 
looking after the 
accounts of Sandbag in 
Sandgate. During the 
Coronavirus restrictions 
will be a good 
opportunity for Tegan to 
get acquainted with 
VMR and our squadron 
in Brisbane.   

For more information about our venue, please 
contact Paul Hollingdale on 0416 699959 or email 
him at jnr.vice.president@vmrbrisbane.com.au 

Cabbage Tree Creek Casualty 

Spotted at high tide on the left hand side of Cabbage 
Tree Creek (opposite the trawlers) but no-one seems 
to know what happened to make the yacht sink.  

Groups of VMRB  

Our Association is made up of the following clubs. 
Please click on the logo to find out more details  
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